
 
 

     
Tasmanian Fly Tyers’ Club 

 
Minutes of the General Meeting 17 May 2021 held Lenah Valley RSL and via Zoom 

 

Present: Andrew Reed, (chair) plus 31 members, Denis Abbott, Tony Abel, Anna Bellette, Wayne 

Bellette, Andrew Blackwood, Michael Bourne, Stephen Butler, Norm Cribbin, Malcolm Crosse, 

Lyndon Cubbins, Tony Dell, Craig Granquist, David Hemmings, Chris Hilton, Andrew Hood, James 

Jones, Tim Lewis, Dave Long, Stephen Luttrell, Paul Markey, Brian McCullagh, Chris Medwin, Doug 

Miller, Danny Rimmer, John Smith, John Spencer, Ian Stokes, David Travalia, Tim Urbanc, Noel 

Wilson, David Young. 

Guests: Martin Exel. 

Apologies: Ashley Artis, Chris Berndt, Shane Broadby, Rob Brodribb, Glenn Cannell, Bryn Carman, 

Rob Dineen, Stewart Edwards, Simon Ellis, Scott Haslock, Eric Howard, Nick Ingles, James Mackay, 

Ranald Moore, Peter Murphy, Heather Noga, Murray Proctor, Peter Rasmussen, Chris Roberts, Chris 

Walsh. 

Minutes of the General Meeting held 19 April 2021 Moved Norm Cribbin seconded David Travalia 

that the previous minutes be adopted as a true record. Carried. 

Business arising: Tony Dell has ordered the new stove and range hood. For health reasons Brian 

McCullagh is unable to install the electrics, he suggested we contact member, Vince Lammin, to 

arrange installation. Chris Medwin will deliver the range hood and Tim Urbanc the stove. The 

President thanked those involved with the purchase, delivery and installation of the stove. 

 

Correspondence 

In: Email from Anglers Alliance Tasmania advising us of our successful application for Malcolm 

Crosse to be admitted to the Tasmanian Anglers Hall of Fame. Malcolm was congratulated. 

Out: Minister, Guy Barnett re water levels Little Pine. Tony Dell was thanked for drafting the letter. 

The President said he received a phone call from the head of complaints at the Hydro concerning the 

letter. They were very happy to receive our feedback. The Hydro are invited to our next meeting to 

discuss further. Tony Dell said he is having a coffee with a friend from the Hydro who contacted him. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  

 Access Account  $ 6,765.54 

 Term Deposit Account $ 7,097.07 

 Term Deposit Account $ 6,149.38 

Date Description Credit Debit 

 Subs $50.00  

 Shack fees $290.00  

    

14/05/2021 Stove Deposit-Elite Appliances  $840.00 

12/05/2021 Engraving W Bellette  $44.00 

5/05/2021 Casting Day-Bellette W A  $30.00 

3/05/2021 Casting day-David Travalia  $209.00 

29/04/2021 Casting certificate Mrs Anna M Bellette  $10.02 

24/04/2021 Insurance Sorell  $1,073.74 

24/04/2021 Insurance Miena  $930.00 

21/04/2021 BOC LIMITED   $6.89 
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The treasurer said the increased cost of insurance was in line with increases elsewhere for this type 

of insurance. 

Membership: Currently there is a waiting list of one, Martin Exel.  

Activities Report: Lyndon Cubbins said that both sessions of the Tiger Hut Weekend are fully 

booked. The cost will be $40 per person and attendees are asked to bring cash. 

Wayne Bellette said that Bream Fishing Day is 27 June, Brent Bowerman will be assisting, it will be 

handy if you can bring a boat. 

More details to come on the dyeing day. 

The fly tying day at the RSL, 17 Jul 2021, is organised, there are  already have 8 names. 

The beginners fly tying day is still being organised. 

The Lake Leake weekend, 1-3 Oct 2021, accommodation is locked in but attendees will need to book 

directly with the hotel. 

Stephen Butler said his weekly Zoom sessions are on Tuesday night. 

The Annual dinner was again discussed. It was agreed to hold it on a Saturday afternoon. The 

President said he was looking at holding it at the Motor Yacht Club of Tasmania, James Jones 

suggested a metal shed down on the wharf, he will investigate this possibility. 

Shack Update:  

Tony Abel said that the Sorell Shack is fully usable again.  

Tim Urbanc said about 4 cubic metres of firewood had been delivered and that he has already 

stacked it while it was snowing. 

General Business: 

Trophies for the Casting Day at the Salmon Ponds were presented. 

 

Tim Lewis 

Secretary 

 

After the meeting Chris Wisniewski from Inland Fisheries spoke about the Carp eradication program. 

Chris’ speech may be viewed from here 

https://youtu.be/FMAoabY_g8M  
 

https://youtu.be/FMAoabY_g8M

